CORSTORPHINE COMMUNITY COUNCIL – PLANNING REPORT  for MEETING ON WEDNESDAY 20th. SEPTEMBER 2017
Matters carried over from previous meetings 

16/04738/PPP on land 100m N.E. of 19 Turnhouse Rd. for residential development of 1400 units with ancillary commercial units (class 1, retail and class 2, financial / professional) with landscaping and roads etc. developer ICENI PROJECTS, a sub division of JVA James Barr of Cardross Assets Management Ltd. who submitted original 14/04156/PAN on this site, identified for housing development under the adopted revised Local Development plan. The Community Council submitted objections based impact on local traffic growth and related air pollution problems. This was item 7.2 on the Development Management Sub Committee meeting on 19/04/2017 with decision for REFUSAL.
E – mails dated 21/07/2017 from planning dept. (Eileen Rogers & Nancy Jamieson) with notification of  formal appeal by developers against the decision – the appeal ref. Is PPA – 230 – 2207 at the Dept. of Planning Enforcements and Appeals at Falkirk accessible at www.drea.scotland.gov.uk or  e – mail to DPEA@scotland.gsi.gov.uk 
Surface mailed letter dated 6/09/2017 from Liz Kerr (Case Officer, Planning and Environmental Appeals Division, Falkirk) regarding notification of meeting at Turnhouse Golf Club, 154 Turnhouse Rd. at 2.00 p.m. on 5/10/2017 for discussion of timescales and procedures to be adopted during the appeal but there is to be no discussion of merits of the case. For planning of seating arrangements replies on attendance are requested at Liz.Kerr@gov.scot before 20/09/2017.
Though the meeting is of a technical legal nature and the inadmissibility of introduction of any additional planning related material there seems value in attendance by a representative from the Community Council to gain insight into process mechanisms and timetabling etc. - Liz Kerr has accordingly been requested to reserve a place for a representative and that copies of resultant correspondence be supplied to the Community Council.
16/06374/PAN (PROPOSAL OF APPLICATION NOTICE) FOR MAJOR DEVELOPMENT OF FLATTED ACCOMMODATION AT 33 PINKHILL PARK – BY DANDARA developers in conjunction with architects Halliday Fraser Munro. This is a major application for between 68 and 74 mixed flatting accommodation ranging from studio to 3 bedroom apartments with 25% social rent and occupying the site footprint currently containing the 1996 multi storey STMicro Electronics building.. The available car park to the south currently can accommodate 45 – 47 cars.

There have been two public consultation meetings held at the Holiday Inn - on 26/01/2017 and on 9/03/2017 both attended by W. Hope and local residents and a presentation at the February 2017 Community Council Meeting with local residents present with objection listing including development height, shading & privacy concerns and car parking provision in already car dominated neighbourhood.

17/03433/FUL – promised full application on above – validated 24/07/2017 with closure of objection window set around 14/08/2017.  This intimation was circulated to the Community Council membership on 01/08/2017 with application to case officer (Sean Fallon) for extension of window to 25/08/2017 to enable inclusion of comments on behalf of Community Council (extension granted). 
There was an attendance and presentation by local objectors at the August 2017 Meeting of the Community Council – an objection was subsequently submitted on the Planning Portal by W. Hope and an expanded joint submission by S. Kerr, W. Hope and others to Sean Fallon before closure of the objection window - local residents have also made an independent submission to Planning. The prepared objection document on behalf of the Community Council was circulated electronically to the membership and local representative on 21/08/2017.
17/01210/FUL  at land adjacent to Lochside way for section 42  variation to granted permission to granted permission 09/00430/FUL to allow further 5 years for submission of  MSC (Approval of Matters Specified in Conditions)  application to permit office and hotel development. (Parabola Edinburgh Park LLP).

E – mail from case officer Blair Richie dated 23/08/2017 regarding Planning Committee site visit to location on 1/09/2017 and invite to presence of representatives from C.C. – this site has remained unoccupied since granting of original application with water drainage  considerations major constraint.
E – mail dated 5/08/2017 from Amy Mcleod – Licensing Support Assistant,  Directorate of Place, Licensing Services C.E.C. regarding licensing application consideration at local review body meeting of  9/08/2017. The application (ref. no. 363126) is at 245a St. John’s Rd. ( ‘Spirit Pub Company ’ – ‘Centurion’)  to allow children & young people access to premises, allow activities out with core times and vary conditions of music and vocals etc. as agreed at Licensing Board meeting of 26/09/2016 (item 4). Inquiries to Christopher.mckee@edinburgh.gov.uk  
Further e – mail correspondence with C. McKee regarding above – there are now amendments to licensing policy on amplified music – previously rule was ‘No Noise in Adjoining Premises’ – this has now been modified to ‘No Noise Nuisance’ to allow for growth of entertainment businesses.  Also new property owners and renters etc. will not be able to object to existing entertainment venues.
Information documentation available www.edinburgh.gov.uk/downloads/download/1864/ 

Matters arising since last meeting

17/02136/FUL on land 9m east of Barony Terrace in area of garden between nos. 30 & 34 and currently part of property at 25 Hillview Terrace for construction of proposed new house.
17/02685/CLP (Certificate of Lawlfulness, Proposed) at 1 Lochside View for subdivision of existing office to form 2 new offices with separate entrances.

GRANTED

17/02934/FUL At 2B Gylemuir Rd. (McDonald’s Restaurant) for refurbishment including 7.8m square front extension & new folded roof & new glazing with reconfiguration at rear of building to accommodate extended freezer unit.
GRANTED

17/02935/ADV at above for fascia signage

GRANTED

17/03626/CON at 8 Saughton Rd. North for demolition of two storey office building and single storey storage shed in former builder’s yard and their replacement with construction of a 3 storey residence block comprising of 2 houses with under croft containing car parking space and workshop. The 3 stories accommodate kitchen, living room, bedrooms, small studies and rooftop penthouses with terrace parapets and balconies on the 2nd. floor. 

The application is for work in a conservation area and also for change of use from class4 (business/light industrial) to class 9 (residential). It is located west of the existing bowling green and the projected height of the building falls just below that of the roofline of the adjoining tenement block to the north. Occupants of the two storey private residents to south may complain of over shading and lack of privacy etc. owing to penthouse terraces and 2nd. floor balconies - the design of the dwellings is similar to an earlier proposal at 34 Belgrave Rd. that was refused.

There may be representation at the Community Council meeting from local residents.  

17/03866/FUL for telecommunications cabinet 31 meters east of 2 Manse Rd. 
17/03946/CLP (Certif. for Legal use, Proposed) at 23 South Gyle Crescent for usage as an energy storage facility (Arenko Cleantech Ltd.).
31 Pinkhill

Developers of the existing care home on site – Care Concern Group - are intending to submit a planning application for an additional 3 storey extension to the original development with additional car parking and access roadway with landscaping etc.  They intend to hold at least one public consultation exercise and a representative will give a presentation at the September Community Council meeting.

Other Matters
P.A.S. WEEKLY PLANNING NEWS e – BULLETINS (Electronic Circulation) links to newspaper items etc. highlighted since last meeting include – 
. Edinburgh related issues – £5m development plans for former Leith cinema. ‘Art Quarter’ plans dropped in favour of affordable new homes. Prestongrange museum master plan unveiled. Major work to restore historic Saughton Park gets underway. Former Gayfield Square art gallery converted to flats. Latest plans for schools unveiled in bid to tackle rising demand. Ross bandstand in Princess St. Gardens still faces the music. Part of Scotsman Hotel refurbishment plan includes creation of new cinema.  Demand soars for luxury flats at former Donaldson’s school. Royal High School hotel plan is unanimously rejected by Edinburgh City Council. Fresh bid launched to build 750 new homes near ERI. £25m revamp of King’s Theatre.
Of General Interest – Design work underway on £113m cross –Tay link Rd. 
Anger expressed as Scottish Ministers back Judy Murray’s bid for new tennis and sports centre near Perth which was rejected by local planners and councilors as not in conformity with Local Development Plans – fears that ‘Celebrities’ are able to influence planning decisions.
Scottish Government Consultations –

There are currently 25 open consultations – of possible interest are the following 4 –

‘The Socio – Economic Duty’, ‘Climate Change Bill’, ‘Community Empowerment & Common Good Property – Consultation on Draft Guidance’, ‘Raising Standards and Improving Quality of Road Works in Scotland’. These can be accessed on the Scottish Government website at www.gov.scot and then under ‘Consultations’ tab. There is also the Review of the Community – Led Regeneration Approach as delivered via the People and Communities Fund  for the funding of community led projects – details at www.gov.scot/Publications/2017/08//3823/ 
C.E.C. Consultations

There are currently 5 open consultations – of interest is perhaps the Traffic Order Proposals.

All consultations can be viewed at www.consultationhub.edinburgh.gov.uk/ or simply at www.edinburgh.gov.uk website and typing in ‘consultations’ in the inquiry box. 

C.E.C. MEETINGS
Planning Local Review Body on 23/08/2017 – Item 6.2 of meeting consideration of Non Statutory Guidance for Business Premises – the attached pdf file of 7.6mb capacity can be downloaded at www.edinburgh.gov.uk/cpol  or www.edinburgh.gov.uk/meetings 

Environmental Sub Committee Meeting 31st. August 2017 with Ewan Mason (Outreach services Officer, Scottish Parliament) to consider Air Quality Monitoring in the Edinburgh Area – air quality management and general environmental protection is increasingly becoming a consideration in planning applications for major developments and traffic regulation orders.

Separate report by Claire Connachan.  

EDINBURGH CIVIC FORUM MEETING – 5/09/2017

Attended by W. Hope.

Introduction by Lewis Ritchie (Planning Convener, C.E.C.) – ‘Shift’ in public opinion towards Planning issues – in the ‘Old Town’ evidence is emerging that the shrinking resident / business population ratio and effect of  internet ‘airb&b’ short & holiday letting services are causing problems related to perceived over provisions of hotels, bars and restaurants -  cycle / motor vehicle road space provision and utilization is also problematical whilst there is pressures for more cognizance to be taken of ‘Non Local’ interest groups such as specific sports etc. – grants for ‘Good Behavior’ are not currently available but may be considered.

Update on Planning Issues from David Leslie (Head of Planning) – The Strategic Development Plan 2 report by the Committee of the 6 major authorities was submitted for assessment by the Scot. Govt. appointed reporter whose report is expected in 6 months whilst approval of the South East Scotland Development Plan is expected by the spring of 2018.  Planning Department was pleased with outcome of training events held for new Community Council members as promising indications of active involvement were apparent.  Other issues were – Developer Contributions, Affordable Housing, Enforcement, Economics of Developments, Planning Empowerment Acts, City Centers and co – operation between public bodies (Planning, Licensing & Police etc.).

Talk by Terry Levinthall, Cockburn Assoc. on  Issues for Community Groups and covered data protection held in open and accessible websites and e – mails etc as used by local fund raising groups where information sharing may be involved and compliance with legal requirements and regulations is necessary – ‘Consent’ and ‘Opt – Out’ options must be available.
Cliff Hague, Cockburn Assoc., gave an International Planning Perspective talk considering developments over the last 10 years – there has been a general falling out of favor with the ‘Vancouver Declaration ‘ of 1976 and a move towards de – regulation which conflicts with the 2015 ‘Sustainable Goals ‘ with setting at 2030 and consideration of private gardens and open public spaces .
The U.N. ‘2016 Habitat 111’ quotas set guidelines that are unlikely to be met – as planning systems are not designed to cope with today’s issues – urban spread exceeds demographic growth with residential densities declining but adding new problems such as traffic, travel and infrastructure problems. Additional worries are food supply and climate change.
Doors Open Day 23/24th. September 2017 – details of this and above available at www.cockburnassociation.org.uk 

 DATE of next meeting 4 p.m. 5th. DECEMBER 2017 In Business Centre, City Chambers. 
EACC MEETING AT CITY CHAMBERS ON 14th SEPTEMBER 2017
Attended by W. Hope. 21 C.C. representatives present out of 40 (4 non active). 

D. Bewsey (Chair) report on Licensing Forum attendance – an extra representative is to be nominated from City Centre owing to large volume of licensing applications – there are currently 7 licensing localities with a representative for each locality appointed on a ‘Points scoring’ basis but it is expected that this selection pattern will change and representatives with ‘Overview’ rather than ‘Particular Angle’ appointed  – there are calls for a representative for Craigmillar owing to high incidence of alcoholism in this area. 
Locality working ‘VERA’ program me consultation document to be prepared – the EACC reports a democracy deficit through the impending loss of neighbor hood partnerships  and  replacement with ‘Localities’ and that in general C.C. voices are being ignored. There should be enhanced representation on such bodies from NHS, Social Works Departments, Police etc. The Chair to write on these matters to Andrew Kerr.

 The next meetings of the Edinburgh Partnership Board are on 28/09/2017 & 3/12/2017and expected subjects for discussion are fire safety (following Grenfell incident), L:ocality Working and Community Plan and housing number allocations under both SES and Local Development Plans. There will also be consideration of the DPEA’s handling of appeals. 
There was consideration of complaints regarding refuse collection through out the city – reported problems are employment rates and contracts for adequately qualified PSV licensed drivers and vehicle travelling times and maintenance schedules.

Full reports and minutes of meetings at www.edinburghcommunitycouncils.org.uk/eacc-documents 

DATE of NEXT MEETING 12th . OCTOBER 2017 AT CITY CHAMBERS in EUROPEAN ROOM at 7.00 p.m.

General Interest & Information – Local but out with Corstorphine Community Council area
(Drumbrae C.C.) 17/02219/FUL at 1 Rannoch Terrace for siting of portacabin  for usage of Co Op Funeral Branch (Scotmid Co-Op).

GRANTED

(Drumbrae C.C.)  17/02586/ADV at 1 Rannoch Terrace for fascia signage & vinyl graphics by Scotmid Co. Op.
GRANTED

(Queensferry C.C.) 17/02765/LBC at Barnbougle  Castle for change of use from residential to events venue – interior alterations include installation of new lift – no external alterations as listed building in conservation area. (Queensferry Estates).
GRANTED
(Murrayfield C.C.) 17/03003/FUL at Beverly Hotel, 40 Murrayfield Ave. for change of use from guest house back to residential property.

GRANTED 
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